LAWRENCE ROSMAN, M.D., F.A.C.P., F.A.C.E.

THE PINNACLE 112-03 QUEENS BLVD., SUITE 207 FOREST HILLS, NY 11375-5554

April 9, 2008

Dear Coach,

It's been many years since I had the pleasure to fence for your team as a saberman. It was an enigma to many, why a high school basketball player would enter Yeshiva College and join the fencing team; a sport that was unknown to most and certainly one that rarely if ever had been experienced. Adding to that, was a vigorous practice, scheduled twice weekly from 8:00-10:00 PM. The challenge was tremendous, in that we not only had to learn a completely new sport but also had to compete at a very high level. But the privilege to be taught by you, a true master and gentleman was well worth the time and effort.

I still recall with fondness our chats during the bus rides to our fencing meets. Your thoughts and advice on assorted topics were insightful, quite useful and always appreciated. Your demeanor, composure and soft-spoken words during even stressful times were and example for us all and certainly a model I have attempted to emulate. I must say that my entire fencing experience was one of the most memorable, enjoyable and indeed educational for me at Yeshiva University. I can't thank you enough for affording me the opportunity to have been part of your team.

Warmest regards,

Lawrence Rosman, M.D.

Varsity Fencing Team 1969, 1970, 1971

Captain Fencing Team 1971